
Association News

New APSA Officers
Elected

APSA President Lucius J. Barker
presided at the Association's 1993
Annual Business Meeting September
4, where new officers were elected.

Sidney Verba, Harvard University,
was elected president-elect; he will
assume the office of president in
1994-95. David Brady, Stanford Uni-
versity; Paula McClain, University of
Virginia; and Ronald Rogowski, Uni-
versity of California, Los Angeles,
were elected to two-year terms as vice
presidents.

Susan Bourque, Smith College,
was elected to a three-year term as
treasurer and John Aldrich, Duke
University, was elected to a one-year
term as secretary. Eight new Council
members were also elected to two-
year terms: John Garcia, University
of Arizona; Barbara Geddes, Uni-
versity of California, Los Angeles;
John Mark Hansen, University of
Chicago; Anne Hopkins, University
of Minnesota; Margaret Levi, Uni-
versity of Washington; Mamie
Locke, Hampton University; William
E. Nelson, Jr., The Ohio State Uni-
versity; and Michael Zuckert, Carle-
ton College.

At the end of the meeting, Barker
passed the gavel to Charles O. Jones
to begin his term as president.

Travel Grants
for Foreign Scholars
Attending Annual Meeting

Fifty-eight foreign scholars were
the recipients of travel grants to
attend the 1993 APSA Annual Meet-
ing in Washington, DC. Foreign
graduate students attending U.S. uni-
versities were selected competitively
and received travel money made
available by the Huang Hsing Foun-
dation, The Asia Foundation, and
the APSA Council. More senior
scholars who had been invited to
participate at the Annual Meeting
were also awarded travel funds by
the APSA Council. Additional senior
scholars were awarded travel grants
through the United States Informa-
tion Agency to participate in the
Annual Meeting.

As part of a continuing exchange
between APSA and the Japan Polit-
ical Science Association, four
Japanese political scientists attended
the Annual Meeting and presented
papers. The exchange program is
supported by a grant to the APSA
from the Japan-U.S. Friendship
Commission, and is now in its fourth
year of operation.

A list of the foreign grantees, their
countries, and their U.S. affiliations
follows:

Huang Hsing Foundation Grantees:
Dong Li, P.R.C., Columbia Univer-

sity
Chih-Cheng Lo, Taiwan, University

of California, Los Angeles
Sandy Yeh, Taiwan, University of

Illinois at Chicago

The Asia Foundation Grantees:
Ming Yue, P.R.C., Cornell Univer-

sity
Liangping Guo, P.R.C., University

of Washington
Ming Zhang, P.R.C., Purdue Uni-

versity
Baohui Zhang, P.R.C., University of

Texas at Austin
Weiqing Zhou, P.R.C., Florida State

University
Jennifer Liu, Taiwan, Claremont

Graduate School
Franklin Y. C. Sun, Taiwan, Univer-

sity of Texas at Austin
Alexander Tan, Taiwan, Texas A&M

University
Akitoshi Miyashita, Japan, Columbia

University
Kozo Kato, Japan, Cornell Univer-

sity
Mikitaka Masuyama, Japan, Univer-

sity of Michigan
Heungsoo Shim, Korea, Tulane

University
Migara O. De Silva, Sri Lanka,

Washington University, St. Louis
Pramod Kumar Kantha, Nepal, Uni-

versity of Missouri-Columbia
Shariq Mahbub, Pakistan, Cornell

University
Virginia Bacay, Philippines, Univer-

sity of Denver
Yongniah Zheng, P.R.C., Princeton

University

APSA Council Grantees:
Maria Helena Guimaraes, Portugal,

University of Cincinnati

Luis Lobo-Fernandes, Portugal,
University of Cincinnati

Kainan Hertz, Canada, Emory
University

Kiran Asher, India, University of
Florida

Rajat Ganguly, India, Tulane Uni-
versity

Nikolai Mikhailov, Russia, Univer-
sity of Rochester

Katalin Fabian, Hungary, Syracuse
University

Baytoram Ramharack, Guyana, New
York University

Andrew J. Taylor, United Kingdom,
University of Connecticut

Debrix Francois Pierre, France,
Purdue University

Gagnere Nathalie, France, University
of Oklahoma

Betigul Ercan, Turkey, University of
Texas at Austin

Volker Krause, Germany, University
of Michigan

Senior Scholar Grants-
APSA Council Grantees:
Patrick M. Regan, University of

Canterbury, NZ
Maureen Whitebrook, University of

Sheffield, UK
Alistair McCulloch, Robt Gordon

University, UK
Jos de Beus, University of Amster-

dam, NL
David Miller, Nuffield College, UK

USIA Grantees:
Elaine Chan, University of Hong

Kong
Ziemowit Pietras, Maria Curie-

Skodowska University, Poland
David Tucker, University of

Melbourne
Abdul Mashat, Cairo University
Muhyi Nashashibi, Yarmouck Uni-

versity, Jordan
Momar Coumba Diop, Cheikh Anta

Diop University, Senegal
Andres Serrano, Spanish Center for

International Relations
Bernard Luis Alvares Harrera, Cen-

tral University of Venezuela
Todor Tanev, University of Sofia
liter Turan, Istanbul University
Jacob Berkovitch, University of

Canterbury
Pekka Kettunen, University of Turku
Martin Palous, Charles University
Gabriel Castano, Universidad de Los

Andes
Tzong-Ho Bau, National Taiwan

University
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Sophie Body-Gendrot, Universite de
Paris-Sorbonne

APSA-JPSA Exchange Program-
Visiting Japanese Scholars:
Shin-ichi Kitaoka, Rikkyo University
Mitsuru Uchida, Waseda University
Yutaka Tsujinaka, Tsukuba Univer-

sity
Jun Lio, Saitama University

Short Courses Offered
at Annual Meeting

Seven Organized Sections offered
short courses this year at the annual
meeting. Political Organization and
Parties: The Changing Ideology of
the Parties, led by John White,
Catholic University, and Eric
Uslaner, University of Maryland;
History and Politics: The Turn to
History in the Study of American
Politics, led by Stephen Skowronek,
Yale University, and Jeffrey Tulis,
University of Texas at Austin; Inter-
national Security and Arms Control:
Teaching About Security in a Chang-
ing World, led by Joyce Kaufman,
Whittier College; Federalism and
Intergovernmental Relations: The
Clinton Administration and the Pro-
spects for Reinventing Federalism,
led by Stephen Schecter, Russell Sage
College; Politics and Life Sciences:
Politics and the Life Sciences:
Methods Workshop, led by James
Schubert, Northern Illinois Univer-
sity, and Roger Masters, Dartmouth
College; Law and Courts: Using and
Abusing Data in the Study of Law
and Courts: A Hands-On Demon-
stration and Discussion, led by Lee
Epstein, Washington University, and
Leslie Goldstein, University of Dela-
ware; Public Policy: Beyond Ref-
ereed Journals: Writing About Poli-
tics for Popular Audiences, led by
Robert Kuttner, co-editor, The
American Prospect, Deborah Stone,
Brandeis University, and Martin
Kessler, president, Basic Books.

The Association continued its suc-
cessful Leading Scholars Series for
Graduate Students, featuring Richard
Fenno, Jr., University of Rochester.
In addition, Stephen Brams, New
York University, led a course entitled
Game Theory, Case Studies and
International Relations; and a con-
sortium of instructors including

Francis Graham Lee, St. Joseph's
University; Margot Baker, Southern
Methodist University; Leo Flynn,
Pomona College; Jack Fruchtman,
Towson State University; Frank X.
J. Homer, University of Scranton;
Beth Cobb O'Neil, Law School
Admission Services; Jerry Polinard,
University of Texas Pan American;
Don Racheter, Central University;
and Gerald Wilson, Duke University,
offered a course on Pre-Law Advis-
ing and the Political Scientist.

APSA's Bunche Students
Attend Annual Meeting

Eight of ten students participating
in the Ralph Bunche Summer Insti-
tute attended the APSA's Annual
Meeting. The students were recog-
nized at the reception given by the
Committee on the Status of Blacks in
the Profession.

The Bunche Institute is hosted by
a consortium of five Atlanta institu-
tions: Spelman College, Emory Uni-
versity, Morehouse College, Clark
Atlanta University, and Georgia State
University. This year ten outstanding
African American undergraduates
who have demonstrated potential in
the field of political science were
selected to attend the six-week pro-
gram whose purpose is to encourage
enrollment in graduate school. This
year students from ten different
academic institutions attended the
Bunche Institute. Dr. Jeanne T.
Meadows of Spelman College was
the director of the 1993 Institute.

Funding for the Bunche Institute is
generously provided by the Coca
Cola Foundation, the U.S. Depart-
ment of Education, the Graduate
School of Emory University, and
Georgia State University Foundation.

Application forms for the 1994
Ralph Bunche Summer Institute are
available from APSA.

Women's Caucus for
Political Science
1993-94 Officers

President: Professor Jennifer L.
Hochschild, Princeton University;
phone: (609) 258-5634; fax: (609)
258-2809.

President-Elect: Associate Pro-
fessor Toni M. Travis, George
Mason University; phone: (703)
323-2272.

Secretary: Professor Emily R. Gill,
Bradley University; phone: (309)
677-2493.

Treasurer: Dean Barbara B.
Bardes, Raymond Walters College,
University of Cincinnati; phone:
(513) 745-5660; fax: (513) 745-5780.

Newsletter Editor: N/A.
Membership Director: Professor

Liane Kosaki, University of Wiscon-
sin-Madison; phone: (608) 263-2022.

Forty-Three Congressional
Fellows to Begin
1993-94 Program in
Early November

Winners of the competition for the
1993-94 Congressional Fellowship
Program competition began their
orientation in November and will
spend nine months working in con-
gressional offices.

Political Science Fellows
Anne Marie Cammisa, assistant pro-

fessor, department of political sci-
ence, University of New Hamp-

shire
Sean Q. Kelly, assistant professor,

department of political science,
East Carolina University

Ronald G. Shaiko, assistant pro-
fessor, department of government,
The American University (1993-94
William A. Steiger Congressional
Fellow)

Daniel Wirls, assistant professor of
politics, University of California,
Santa Cruz

Journalism Fellows
Carol E. Buckland, news writer,

Cable News Network, Atlanta
(1993-94 Joan Shorenstein Barone
Congressional Fellow)

David Corvette, former general
assignment reporter, The Atlanta
Journal-Constitution (1993-94
Poynter Fellow)

Barbara Joseph, political and federal
affairs correspondent, Topeka
Capital-Journal, Kansas

Allen Kay, congressional issues
reporter, WPOP, Connecticut
State Network
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